
 

  
  

  
  

  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  

  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  
  

  
  

 

 

David Navar, President • Jessica Zwaal, Vice President • Doug Patzkowski, Treasurer • Aura Rodriguez, Secretary 
Alma Orta, Elementary Director • Margie Sullivan, Elementary Director • Andy Shinn, Intermediate Director 

Lisa Quemada, High School Director • Elizabeth Kocharian, Adult Education Director 
Melina Valenzuela, Support Staff Director • Kathy Schlotz, Executive Director 

1.  The Council meeting will be held via Zoom. An invitation will be sent to you no later than 
Friday, October 15. 

a.  If you do not receive an invitation, email MTA@MontebelloTeachers.org. 

b. If you have any difficulties joining the Zoom call 323.722.5005 for technical 
assistance. The MTA Office will attempt to solve all technical issues prior to 4 p.m. 

2. Elizabeth Kocharian (BGH) will lead game of Kahoot from 3:50 – 4 p.m. The winner will be 
awarded a prize at 4 p.m. followed by the on-time raffle spin. 

3. The first item on the agenda will be Return to School MOU Maintenance. Class size, safety, 
disinfecting, and HVAC will be covered. Please email DavidNavar@MontebelloTeachers.org 
with return to school issues you would like included.  

4. Bargaining Chairperson Paul Chavez (SHS) will report on negotiations. The Bargaining Team 
met with the District September 30. The next sessions are October 21 and November 4. The 
team has presented the districted with a comprehensive Safety, Security, and Working 
Conditions proposal. Other articles being addressed include Hours & Assignments and Class 
Size.  

Jennifer Gonzalez (CD) has joined the team. The team also includes Gabriela Orozco-
Gonzalez (MPE), Myra Pasquier (SUI), and Lisa Quemada (MHS). Executive Director Kathy 
Schlotz advises the team.  

5. Council passed the Educational Justice Resolution in September. The resolution calls for 
better conditions for our students including the development of community schools. 

Members of Council will have a unique opportunity to participate in Community Schools 
trainings: 

Tuesday, January 25, 2022 

Tuesday, February 8, 2022 

Tuesday, February 22, 2022 

Tuesday, March 8, 2022 (in lieu of Grievance Symposium) 

The trainings will be held via zoom from 3-5:30 p.m. and led by Yenesis Leadership Training. A 
fifth training will be help in May 2022. President David Navar will discuss the steps to build 
strong Community Schools are Council.  

Council: October 19 at 4 p.m. via WebEx Council: October 19, 2021 at 4 p.m. via 
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